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UNITED ST ATES POST AL SERVICE 
475 L'Entant Plaza. SW 

Washington, DC 20260 

Mr. Joseph H. Johnson, Jr. 
Director, City Delivery 
National Association of Letter 

Carriers, AFL-CIO 
100 Indiana Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20001-2197 

.... .., 

Re: Class Action 
Wilmington, DE 19850 
HlN-2B-C 18013 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 
• r 

.on July 19, · 1985, we met to discuss the above-captioned 
grievance at the fourth step of our contractual grievance 
procedure. 

The question raised in this grievance involved the use of 
auxiliary seats in postal vehicles. 

After reviewing this matter, we mutually agreed that no 
national interpretive issue .is fairly presented in this case. 
We agreed that 1/4 and 1/2 ton vehicles owned by the Postal 
Service with a service tray positioned for normal use is 
considered unsafe for transportation of passengers in an 
auxiliary se_at. This is due to insufficient space between 
the edge of the tray and passenger for adequate safety. The 
1/4 ton vehicle is not configured to allow installation of 
the approved passenger seat while the service tray is in the 
normal position. 

Therefore, use of auxiliary seats in 1/4 or 1/2 ton vehicles 
for route paring, inspections, or street supervision is not 
permitted. For vehicles larger than 1/2 ton, the parties are 
to apply the provisions of Postal Bulletin 21460, dated 
May 31, 1984, concerning •vehicle Seats• for guidance. 

Accordingly, we agreed to remand this case to the parties at 
Step 3 for application of the above understanding in order to 
resolve this issue. 
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